VILLAGE OF FOX POINT



MILWAUKEE COUNTY
WISCONSIN

VILLAGE HALL
7200 N. SANTA MONICA BLVD.
FOX POINT WI 53217-3505
414-351-8900
FAX 414-351-8909

To: The Honorable Members of the Fox Point Village Board

From: Scott A. Botcher, Village Manager

Date: April 20, 2018

Re: Administrative Report for the Week Ending April 20, 2018

ADMINISTRATION

1. April 10, 2018 Village Board meeting has been posted to the Village's YouTube channel. A link can be found on the Village's website under Popular Links.

- 2. Pool Bulletin has been sent to Confluence Graphics where it will be copied and mailed to all Fox Point residents, as well as previous non-resident members of the pool.
- 3. An electronic version of the Pool Bulletin has been posted to the pool section of the website and a notification was sent out to those that have signed up for Pool notifications in the Notify Me section of the website.
- 4. Pool registration forms are available on the website. Those that sign up for a family membership before May 15, 2018 will receive a \$20 gift card to use this summer at the Miss Cupcake Café.
- 5. The Village is looking for more local artists that are willing to temporarily display their work in Village Hall. Please contact Assistant Village Manager, Michael Pedersen, for more information. (mpedersen@villageoffoxpoint.com)
- 6. VM attended MADACC Board meeting
- 7. Staff attended North Shore Managers Meeting
- 8. MMCA (Metro Municipal Clerks Assoc.) meeting was attended by Clerk's staff in Franklin on Thursday.
- 9. Final post spring election information was completed in WisVote and the election closed.
- 10. Official Oaths were completed for elected trustees new term which began on Tuesday.
- 11. Beginning preparations in coordination with the village assessor for open book and Board of Review for 2018.
- 12. New registrations from the spring election were organized and filed.
- 13. Merged and transferred voter registrations were completed and filed.

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

 Staff participated in the Public Information Meetings on Monday for the 2018 Road and Utility Reconstruction project (Club, Lilac and Poplar) and on Wednesday for the Goodrich Lane Green Infrastructure project. There were 14 and 3 residents, respectively, at the meetings. A notification will be added to the Village website next

- week with an e-mail blast to follow as a reminder to the affected residents of the construction impacts. The school district, police and fire have been notified of the impending activities. Work will start on Poplar on or about May 1, on Club on or about May 14 and on Goodrich on or about May 14.
- 2. Staff spoke with Representative Jim Ott regarding a proposed change to the public bidding statute. Senate Bill 236 passed the Senate last year but the corresponding Assembly Bill (307) failed to pass. The proposed change to the statute would raise the threshold for bidding construction projects from \$25,000 to \$50,000 (though it was originally proposed to be \$75,000). Considering the threshold hasn't changed in years, this would benefit communities such as Fox Point in that performing work would be greatly streamlined for any project under \$50,000. Representative Ott mentioned that he would speak with the author of the bill, Representative Brooks, and be in touch in the next legislative session.
- 3. Staff completed most of the 2017 recycling report that is required to be filed with the DNR by April 30 of each year. We are just waiting on some data from Waste Management before filing the completed report. A special thank you is extended to Mary Carthell, Bill Wojtanowski and Mike Pedersen for gathering data that is needed to complete the report their help is greatly appreciated.
- 4. Staff continued to interview mechanic candidates and have made a conditional offer to one of the candidates. Two DPW employees continue to assist in the shop while we work toward hiring a mechanic.
- 5. Staff responded to two snow events this week last weekend and again on Wednesday. They did a very fine job of clearing the snow. Staff also responded to a number of residents regarding the snow and the windrows at the bottom of the driveways.
- 6. Water utility staff met with the DNR and DPW staff regarding the hydrant at Indian Creek and Nokomis Court. It appears we will have to replace the hydrant (we were hoping to have a slightly larger spacing on our hydrants than what is currently allowed by DNR but it appears this is not an option).
- 7. DPW and water utility staff attended a meeting with Greenfire (construction manager for the Chiswick Apartment development) and MJ Construction (the sewer/water contractor) to discuss the planned sewer, water and storm sewer construction work. Afterwards, all parties participated in the preconstruction meeting with representatives from SEH (our engineer), Pinnacle Engineering (Mandel's engineer) and the Mandel Group.
- 8. Water utility staff responded to a couple of water quality complaints (one on Crossway and the other on Beach), met with the North Shore Water Commission and DNR regarding the lead and copper rule, and performed a number of locates.
- 9. Staff also worked with our consultant who has assisted the seven North Shore communities develop a unified response to the DNR for the Request for Information required to be submitted in advance of the preparation of the draft of the next 5-year stormwater permit.

POLICE DEPARTMENT

1. On April 13, 2018 at 12:46 am, an officer on patrol observed a vehicle parked in the 700 block of East Green Tree Road with damage to the front of the car. The officer began an

investigation related to the damaged car an observed the airbags deployed and trash littered on the lawn adjacent to the car. The officers searched the area and were unable to locate the driver / occupants. The officer contacted the registered owner and determined the location of the driver; however, the driver was not willing to speak with the officer. The officer towed the car and completed a follow-up investigation the next day, which included issuing citations for operating while suspended, littering and failure to report and accident.

- 2. On April 13, 2018 at 4:57 pm, officers responded to the 8300 block of North Santa Monica Boulevard for a report of a disturbance. The officers arrived and spoke with the resident who advised that a subject in the home was out of control. The officers determined that the person out of control was an intoxicated minor who was subsequently arrested for disorderly conduct, underage alcohol consumption and obstructing the police. The subject will have an appearance in the municipal court.
- 3. On April 14, 2018 at 12:45 pm, an officer met with a resident in the station regarding a theft. The resident reported that their ex-spouse uttered forged checks from different bank accounts without permission, in excess of \$9,000. The investigation remains open as the officer obtains banking information and interviews the suspect.
- 4. On April 19, 2018 officers provided assistance to a resident as construction occurred at their home. The officers provided traffic control and escorted pre-constructed structures to the neighborhood. The structures will be installed using a crane from the roadway.
- 5. On April 15, 2018 at 10:59 am, officers responded to 8793 North Port Washington Road for a possible disturbance. The officers met with a store employee who advised that a terminated employee had shown up on the property for their work shift and refused to leave. The officers were able to mediate the situation without further incident.
- 6. On April 14, 2018 at 2:42 am, Sergeant Arendt responded to Milwaukee Police District 4 to conduct a Drug Recognition Expert evaluation. This evaluation is conducted based on Sergeant Arendt's training and experience as a certified DRE.

NORTH SHORE HEALTH DEPARTMENT

Did you know?

April is STD (Sexually Transmitted Disease) Awareness Month. There's no avoiding the statistics: cases of gonorrhea, chlamydia, and syphilis are at an all-time high. Left untreated, STDs can cause increased risk of giving or getting HIV, long-term pelvic and/or abdominal pain, and inability to get pregnant, or pregnancy complications. How can you protect yourself?

- Vaccinating- Vaccines are available for hepatitis B and HPV. Ask your doctor whether these are right for you.
- Reducing number of sex partners- Reducing your number of sex partners can decrease your risk for STDs. It is still important that you and your partner get tested, and that you share your test results with one another.
- Condoms-Correct and consistent use of the male latex condom is highly effective in reducing STD transmission. Use a condom every time you have anal, vaginal, or oral sex.

- Mutual Monogamy- Mutual monogamy means that you agree to be sexually active with only one person, who has agreed to be sexually active only with you.
- Abstinence: The most reliable way to avoid infection is to not have sex.

If you are sexually active, you are at risk of infection, and testing is the only way to know if you have an STD. Many STDs are curable and all are treatable. If either you or your partner has an STD that can be cured, both of you need to start treatment immediately to avoid getting reinfected. Getting treated right away can also help avoid health problems down the road.

This year's STD Awareness Month theme is "Treat Me Right." The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention encourage you to ask your healthcare provider what you can do – and how you can work together – to ensure that you stay healthy. Some providers may not discuss sex or STD testing with you. Bring it up if they don't. Arm yourself with the facts and know what you should expect.

Learn more about specific STDs at: https://www.cdc.gov/std/healthcomm/fact_sheets.htm

If you need to get tested, you can visit your primary care provider.

Uninsured or Underinsured?

Keenan Health Center, Milwaukee: Provides free screening and treatment. Visit this link to learn more http://city.milwaukee.gov/health/clinic-Services.htm#.V4UCMPkrK00

Brady East STD Clinic, Milwaukee: Provides free screening and treatment. Visit this link to learn more http://www.bestd.org/services/

The North Shore Health Department is pleased to release the 2017-2021 Community Health Assessment (CHA). CHAs are a step in the community health improvement process, where health needs and issues are identified through systematic, comprehensive data collection and analysis. Next steps include determining health priorities in partnership with the community, and then developing policies and programs to address the identified needs. View the North Shore CHA at: www.nshealthdept.org/CHA

What is the North Shore Health Department working on?

A staff member participated in developing a regional after-action report following a hospital evacuation exercise. The Southeastern Wisconsin Healthcare Emergency Readiness Coalition brings together hospitals, Public Health Departments, Emergency Management, and other partners to prepare together for a health emergency, as a major event for any one partner would also impact the others.

A public health nurse attended the Prevent Suicide Wisconsin conference last week. Partners from around Wisconsin met to learn prevention, intervention and prevention strategies to address the problem of mental health and suicide. Suicide is the second leading cause of death in 15-24 year olds. Suicide rates doubled in children ages 10-14 from 2007 to 2014 and continue to trend upward. The North Shore Health Department actively participates in REDgen, a group of parents, community members, educators, interfaith communities and health professionals concerned about improving the mental health and resiliency of our youth. For more information about REDgen, visit www.REDgen.ORG

<u>Upcoming Immunization Clinics</u> (appointment required) - Please call the North Shore Health Department for an appointment at 414-371-2980.

Tuesday, April 24th-3:30-4:30 p.m., NS Library

Thursday, May 10th -3-4:30 p.m., Shorewood Tuesday, May 15th -7:30-9:00 a.m., Shorewood

<u>Upcoming Adult Health Clinics</u> (appointment required) – Blood analysis for cholesterol, glucose and triglycerides, blood pressure, weight check and a nurse consultation. Please call the North Shore Health Department for an appointment at 414-371-2980.

Tuesday, April 24th - 8:00-10:00am- Shorewood

Upcoming Blood Pressure Screening (walk-ins welcome – no appointment necessary)

Wednesday, April 25th – 3:30 – 4:30 p.m., Shorewood

Wednesday, May 2nd – 12:15 – 1:00 p.m., Lois & Tom Dolan Community Center, Brown Deer

Tuesday, May 8th -1:30-2:30 p.m., WFB Sr. Center (5205 Lydell Avenue)

For the most up-to-date information on upcoming clinics and screenings, visit the Clinics page of our website at: http://www.nshealthdept.org/Clinics